
 
          

 

To: Gino Betts, OPA Director  

CC: Dan Okada, Assistant Director of Investigations   

From: Mary Prang, OIG Public Safety and Investigations Specialist 

Date: 10/18/2023 

Re:  OIG Certification Memo with Note for Case Number: 2023OPA-0156 

 
OIG Certification Memo  

OIG has reviewed the investigation for case number 2023OPA-0156. The investigation is certified as 
thorough, timely, and objective.   

NOTE: During OIG’s review of this case, it was noted the Complainant made a clear allegation of bias 
against the NE which OPA did not identify. OIG highlighted this missed allegation for OPA during 
certification. OIG made no assertion the NE acted out of bias, only that the Complainant made the 
allegation and OPA had not addressed it.  
 

Respectfully,  

 

_________________________ 

Mary Prang, OIG Public Safety and Investigations Specialist  

                           


